## **Bainbridge Township Park Board Minutes**

Wednesday, April 19, 2017

Members Present: Bill Curran, Sue Curran, Dave Mitchell, Becky Obradovic

Guests: Tab Gordon

Public Comments: none

**Minutes:** Open meeting at 7:16. Sue Curran read last months minutes. Dave Mitchell made a motion to approve the minutes, Bill Curran seconded approval of minutes which passed unanimously.

**Old Business:** We discussed the questionnaire that was recently submitted to the trustees. Dave Mitchell was asking if anyone knows the status, whether or not it was posted on the website, or approved by the trustees.

**New Business:** Dave Mitchell reports on the current status of the parks. River Road has new curbs, many new plantings with renewed island areas. The park is fully opened and running with the KCE starting their sports schedules.

Bill Curran asked about safety concerns at the Lakeside building concerning the proximity of the lake to the driveway/parking lot area. He asked if we should put up some type of barricades to prevent cars or people from slipping into the lake. Dave Mitchell responded stating that these concerns have been discussed in the past and that we should consider review of this issue.

Newly acquired picnic tables from Geauga Lake Park have replaced old tables at CVM, Settlers, and Lakeside park.

Dave Mitchell shared a printout from the Internet regarding the condition of our Disc Golf course. We discussed on how to improve our ratings of the course to draw more participants to our park. We thought that possibly the scouts could clean up the course to try to make it comparable to other ones in nearby cities.

Dave Mitchell wants to install some cookout grills as soon as possible and will make a design for these at our next meeting.

We discussed continuing the process of getting a plaque together honoring all past park board advocate volunteers for their service. (to be decided and competed by the next meeting)

Sue Curran made a motion to have our next meeting on May 17th at 7:00 at Settlers park and Becky Obradovic seconded that motion which passed unanimously.

Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Bill Curran and seconded by Sue Curran at 8:20.